The United Church of Canada
Shining Waters Regional Council

Meeting Notes of a meeting of the
Intercultural Diversity Commission
[bookmark: _Hlk178257330]September 17, 2024 6:30 p.m. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Intercultural Diversity Commission of Shining Waters Regional Council met on Tuesday, September 17, 2024, online by zoom. The meeting began at 6:30 p.m. 

There was no quorum for this meeting, so these minutes are recorded as notes only.

Present: Amy Lee (Chair), Néstor Medina, Amber Lee Rowe
Regrets: John Joseph Mastandrea, Innocent Karuhanga, Joel Aguirre, Hedy Baker-Graf.
Staff: Shawn Redden 

Welcome
Chairperson Amy Lee welcomed everyone and welcomed Shawn. 

Land Acknowledgment
Amy Lee acknowledged the land. 

Prayer and Reflection
Amy Lee led in prayer.

Agenda 
The members of the commission acknowledge that there was no quorum. Notes will be recorded as a record of discussion. Updates will be deferred until next meeting.

Sharing Circle
The commission members had a time of sharing personal, community, and community of faith news as they arrived.

Minutes
As there is no Quorum, the minutes of the Commission meeting held May 27, 2024 will be approved next meeting. 

Update on task group work on Seoul Presbytery PROK proposal for Partner in Mission “Memorandum of Agreement” - Deferred until next meeting.

Translation Work - Discussion deferred until next meeting.
https://shiningwatersregionalcouncil.ca/pastoral-relations/pastoral-relations-resources-korean-translations/

New Business
1. Finance: 
a. IDC Grant Circle: Amy Lee reported that the small committee has not met yet, and may need to wait until Kim returns. Shawn offered to provide a copy of the microgrant application and information developed by SEJC for their programs and the committee could develop a first draft in October. 
b. Funding: Nestor and a colleague are writing a book about Decolonizing the Church. 6-7 of the contributors are UCC people like the Moderator and Adele Halliday. Once he has a budget, he will prepare a funding request to the Commission about potential support. 

2. Shining Waters Regional Council review of ministry and funding priorities Ad Hoc Committee. The chairperson referred members to the letter in the agenda package that was received from Jody Maltby about the Ad Hoc Committee doing a region-wide consultation about regional ministry and funding priorities. The commission members discussed the following questions:

What priority setting have you done as a commission?
 	What are your current priorities?
  	How is work progressing on those priorities?
 	Are there other priorities that could be considered by the regional council?

Priorities are reflected in our agenda items and budget, and include things like the translation work, relationship building through our own gatherings, exploring possibilities for collaboration (the MOU with PROK), education about interculturality through the presentations to the Region, supporting other groups (i.e. the grant to the Black Clergy Leaders Gathering), programs promoting inclusivity and understanding (i.e. the disability webinar series).

Amber Lee suggested we describe these in language used for goal setting, not so much to designate goals but to provide us with clarity as we describe our priorities in a response to this request from the Ad Hoc Committee.  

The following language was suggested to describe present and potential future priorities:
· Fostering intercultural education and participation through in-person and online church platforms (i.e. ChurchX)
· Supporting access of church polity in multilingual settings through supporting translation work
· Engaging in inter-church relations by entering into a MOA with PROK
· Developing relations across cultural groups by organizing multilingual and multicultural events
· Creating spaces of learning intercultural practices by supporting ethnocultural groups through a microgrant initiative
· Promoting cross-generational intercultural conversations by organizing opportunities such as workshops
· Adopting (?) sponsoring (?) intercultural celebrations of cultural groups through the arts, generally, and the Bible, specifically.
· Supporting initiatives that promote interculturality through education or other platforms.

The chairperson will use this language to draft a response to the questions posed by the Ad hoc Committee. 

3.  Workshop for Ethnic Congregations
Suggestion by Kim that the Commission consider organizing a gathering for ethnic congregations to discuss UCC theology, language, hymnody. At the next meeting we can discuss a date and location, and once Kim returns in November, we can discuss the content and purpose of a gathering.

Staff updates (Shawn)
Question: is everyone receiving the Daring Justice newsletter? It is a joint newsletter of the Intercultural Diversity Commission and the Social and Ecological Justice Commission. If you regularly receive other Shining Waters Regional news by email, then you are automatically subscribed. If you do not receive all news, and just want Daring Justice, then please send your request to Celio and he can add your name. There is no auto subscribe button because it was causing problems on the website with bots. 

September issue will be published later this week. It will include news relevant to this Commission. There will be an announcement about the national Disability and Accessibility Network gathering on October 9th (included with agenda package). This announcement will also be distributed to those who participated in the Disability Justice webinars sponsored by this commission last February. Also, Kim forwarded an announcement about the Forum for Intercultural Leadership and Learning, which will be held at Five Oaks in November.

One of the goals for General Council 45, which will be held in August 2025, is to have 100 youth and young adults in attendance, and that at least 50% of these be Indigenous and racialized youth. This summer our Regions had two youth work with General Council as Leadership Animators: Mariana Muhumuza from Uganda Martyrs and Tia Park-Lee, formerly from Sault St. Marie and now Hamilton. They are both part of the planning of Youth Forum, helping to amplify the voices of youth in the UCC and lift up the voices of racialized youth.

Next meeting
The next meeting will be on Zoom on Monday, October 28, 2024, on Zoom 6:30-8:30 p.m.
Amber Lee Rowe will lead prayer and Land Acknowledgement.

Chairperson, Amy Lee, closed the gathering with prayer.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 7:37 p.m.

